Freedom of Information Act 2000 – speed restriction scheme
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would like to see any papers related to the consultation, budget and decision-making process for the proposed Shanklin Drive speed restriction scheme. Have previously engaged with Andrew Smith, Cllr Lynne Moore, (former) Cllr Ross Grant and Graham Seaton at the Council.
Answer:
Please see attached the following documents

Consultation

Residents consultation letter

Residents consultation plan

Residents responses to consultation

Budget and decision making

Public Reports Pack Council Nov 2017

Highways & Transportation Work Programmes 2018/2019 Table 9.1
Shanklin Drive Traffic Speeds and Flows 2016

Shanklin Drive Personal Injury Accident Locations 2012-2017

Shanklin Drive Personal Injury Accident Descriptions 2012-2017

Road Safety Audit 2017
Approval process for information: Full Council report (Para 7.3) refers to the Transport Improvement Programme which approves a programme of road safety schemes. There is also the reference to the Transport Improvement Programme at appendix 3, and these cover approval for general funding for the road safety schemes such as Shanklin Drive. 

Individual road safety schemes such as Shanklin Drive, are developed by officers in consultation with relevant Ward Councillors and Executive Lead and monies are allocated. Officers develop the scheme using available information such as speed and accident data, before proposing a design likely to be deliverable with a given timescale and available funding.

These schemes are then proposed as part of the Highways & Transportation Work Programme, which is shared and agreed with the City Mayor. Once the design is agreed with the relevant Ward Councillors and the relevant Executive Lead, a postal consultation exercise on the agreed design is conducted with residents. Implementation of the scheme is generally dependant on acceptance by a majority of the residents who reply.

Please note some names and contact details of officers have been redacted (removed) since we consider junior members of staff names below Heads of Service are exempt from release under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000.
Also gender details have been withheld from the Personal Injury Accident Descriptions 2012-17 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


